
                                                            
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Health and Safety - Annual Appeal Volunteers  

Thank you so much for generously volunteering for SPCA Annual  

Appeal!  Your health and safety is important to us, please carefully read  

and take note of these key guidelines.  

 

1. Outdoor Environment 

Please make sure you dress to the weather conditions. We recommend you bring a water bottle  

and wear sunscreen if you are collecting outside.  

2. Collecting with pets 

Many fundraising volunteers enjoy bringing their pets with them collect. Please only bring your pet if 

they are fully vaccinated, socialised and well-mannered, and enjoy meeting lots of new people. Your 

pet’s welfare is our primary concern, so please be aware of their behaviour and body language at all 

times. If you sense that they are feeling stressed or uncomfortable, either take a break or take them 

home. Contact your SPCA supervisor if you need to leave early.  

3. SPCA Brand 

Please wear your SPCA collectors bib during your shift. We ask that you please do not smoke when 

you are fundraising for SPCA. 

If you are approached by the media, please ask them to contact SPCA directly. We ask that you do 

not discuss any SPCA matters with the media. Please direct anyone with questions to our website: 

www.spca.nz 

4. Interactions with the public 

As a fundraising volunteer you should maintain a professional and polite approach. Please respect 

that not everyone will want or be able to donate.  If you are confronted with aggression, remain 

polite and calm. Withdraw yourself from the situation and report the incident to your SPCA 

supervisor. 

5. Theft 

We advise you collect with another person. If you witness someone stealing, do not approach them. 

Take note of all identifying details (car registration if relevant) and advise your SPCA supervisor as 

soon as possible. They will contact police if appropriate. 

6. Emergencies and Incidents  

In any emergency situation, your safety is priority, then the safety of others. If you find yourself in 

any situation that is an emergency or you do not feel safe, please get assistance to help you resolve 

this and contact your SPCA supervisor as soon as possible. If you cannot get through to them call 

Lucie on 021 182 0241. If there is an immediate risk to you or others around you, call 111. 

http://www.spca.nz/
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